
	

	
	
	
Karen	Lechtenberg,	President,	called	to	order	the	Booster	Club	meeting	on	June	12th,	2023	at	
5:33pm.	
	
In	Attendance:	
Sheri	Valdez	–	Treasurer	
Kelly	Jerstad	–	Track&Field/Orchestra/	
	 	 Student	Council	
Megan	Pederson	–	Girls	Golf	
Louis	Winter	–	Bowling	
Alyssa	Metzger	–	CompCheer/Sideline	
Cheer	
Angie	Stewart	–	Girls	Basketball	
Lori	Blom	–	Chorus/Band	
Shelly	Haan	-	Baseball/Basketball	
Becca	Hohn	–	Football/Baseball	
Molly	Davis	–	Volleyball	

Kristy	Dillon	–	Volleyball	
Jennifer	Rusk	–	Boys	Golf	
Joseph	Honner	–	Football/Boys	Basketball	
Paige	Rock	–	Boys	Basketball	
Nicole	Mindt	–	Baseball	
Tyler	Baker	–	Boys	Basketball	
Cari	Stein	–	Marching	Band	
April	Lovrien	–	T-shirts	for	All	(TFA)	
Amy	Lindaman	–	Cross	Country	
Nicole	Mohring	–	Softball	
Melissa	Nelson	–	CompCheer/Dance/	
	 	 Sideline	Cheer	

	
	
Introductions	
	
Administration	–	Mr.	David	Maxwell,	Assistant	Principal	Activities	
Mr.	Maxwell	met	with	coaches	on	May	30th	during	which	he	discussed	his	style	of	leadership	
to	be	one	of	“decentralized	leadership”.	
	
Secretary	Monthly	Report:	
Report	reviewed	and	accepted	as	submitted.	
	
Treasurer’s	Monthly	Report:	
Balance	of	$252,612.00	as	of	May	31,	2023.	Discussion	of	wanting	to	uniform	between	
activities	how	fund	raising	funds	are	utilized/treated.	Clarification	that	T&A	accounts	which	
are	tax	deductible	are	separate	from	the	individual	activity	booster	club	accounts	which	are	
not	tax	deductible.		
	
Old	Business:	
T-shirts	for	All:		Move	to	approve	April	Lovrine,	second	Angie	Stewart.		Motion	by	April	
Lovrin	for	$1000	to	be	moved	to	the	TFA	account	for	Patriot	Power	Day	(like	last	year),	
second	by	Megan	Pederson.	There	will	be	2100	shirts	and	a	goal	of	raising	$11,500.		
	



Booster	Club	Meeting	Dates:		Change	of	Booster	Club	dates	for	2023/2024	school	year.	
Usually	2nd	Monday	of	the	month	but	two	changes	made	because	of	no	school	conflicts.	
Those	changes	include	October	9th	changed	to	the	16th	and	March	11th	changed	to	the	4th.	No	
July	2023	meeting.		
	
New	Business:	
Patriot	Power	Day	on	August	9th.		Sign	up	genius	going	out	for	AM	and	afternoon	shifts	(4-5	
volunteers	per	shift).	RWB	giving	out	activity	passes	at	PPD	but	can	be	given	out	at	later	date	
as	well.	Importance	of	RWB	going	out	in	an	email	and	will	also	be	in	the	newletter.	LHS	
students	can	use	RWB	passes	from	parental	donation	so	they	don’t	have	to	buy	their	own.		
Old	RWB	form	is	online	but	new	form	waiting	approval	from	Casey	Meile/LHS	Booster	Club	
Board.	Mention	emailing	out	form	to	parents	in	booster	club	member’s	individual	activities.	
Discussion	of	activity	passes	for	non-LHS	students	(middle	and	elementary	students)	are	$20	
but	not	currently	promoted.	We	would	like	to	include	that	info	in	future	Patriot	Newsletter.		
	
Booster	club	reps	for	2023/24:	Karen	Lechtenberg	sent	out	an	email	and	found	that	60%	of	
booster	club	members	not	staying	mostly	because	of	student	graduating.		Attendance	by	
each	activity	is	again	necessary	to	receive	funds	for	the	following	school	year.		“Cracking	
down”	will	be	starting	in	August.	Eighty	percent	attendance	will	be	required	(8	of	10	
meetings)	by	at	least	one	activity	booster	representative.	Signing	in	important	and	required.		
	
Air	Show	Fundraiser—The	Air	Show	is	once	every	3	years.	The	next	one	is	July	29	&	30,	
2024.	Chuck	Nelson,	LHS	Alum,	does	our	taxes	as	an	in	kind	donation,	reached	out	to	us	for	4	
activity	volunteers	to	cover	4	tents	selling	souvenirs.	Ten	percent	of	all	sales	after	taxes	will	
be	split	between	the	4	activities.		In	the	past	it	was	$4500-$5000	total.		We	will	take	the	first	
four	activities	to	commit.		He	will	get	back	to	us	on	time	and	details.			
	
LHS	Happenings:	
David	Maxwell	will	do	scheduling	for	banquets/etc.	in	the	future	to	minimize	conflicts	going	
forward.	This	year	there	was	a	conflict	with	the	track	and	field	banquet	and	softball	games.	
	
Cross	Country	had	best	ever	turn	out	ever		
	
Attendance	up	across	activities,	Volleyball	had	>100	
			
Softball	placed	1st	in	state	
	
Girls	Track	and	Field	placed	first	in	state	
	
Meeting	Adjourned	at	6:17pm	
Respectively	submitted	by	Kelly	Jerstad,	Assistant	Secretary	
	
	
	


